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Donor Charter  

The Australian Academy of Science is grateful to the support of all our donors and 
are committed to building a relationship of mutual trust and respect. Philanthropic 
giving is a tradition of giving and sharing that is vital to our work.  To ensure that 
donors and prospective donors can have full confidence in the Australian Academy 
of Science and the activities they are generously supporting, the Academy commits 
that all donors can expect the following:  
 

• To be informed as to who is serving on the Academy’s governing Council and 
to expect the Council to exercise prudent judgement in its stewardship 
responsibilities 

• To receive an official Academy of Science receipt, and appropriate 
acknowledgement, recognition and publicity. 

• The Academy will respect the privacy of donors, and will provide anonymity 
for donors who request it.    

• To use gifts in accordance with the intentions of the donor 
• The Academy will ensure that all gifts are administered consistently with the 

letter and spirit of the law and are used in accordance with the donors’ 
intentions. Undesignated donations will be used to support the Academy’s 
highest priorities. 

• To respect the privacy of donors:  donor information will be used by the 
Academy to maintain contact with donors and keep donors up-to-date with 
information about the Academy, its services, events and achievements. 
Donor names may be published in the biannual Shine On donor newsletter 
and on the Academy website. 

• To expect that all relationships with individuals or organisations that may 
benefit from the donation will be professional in nature.   

• Representatives of the Academy will always identify themselves as such 
when they contact current or potential donors. Once a donation has been 
made, the Academy will provide donors with reports in the biannual Shine On 
donor newsletter about the way gifts have contributed to our success. On 
occasion stories will be uploaded to our website, but only with permission 
from the donors. 

• To feel free to ask questions when donating and to receive prompt, truthful 
and forthright answers. 
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